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May 23, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a motion establishing future allocations of lodging tax revenues which the County will begin collecting in 2021.  Under this proposal and consistent with state law, 37.5% of the future lodging tax will be allocated to 4Culture to support art museums, cultural museums, heritage museums, the arts and the performing arts.  37.5% of the collections will be allocated to the Department of Community and Human Services to support transit oriented development and services or projects that support homeless youth.  The remaining 25% will be used to promote tourism and attract tourists to King County.  

This motion further dedicates a portion of the tourism allocation to two public facilities districts in King County.  The Washington State Major League Baseball Stadium Public Facilities District, which operates Safeco Field, will receive 60% of the tourism portion of the lodging tax collections after debt service has been paid for outstanding bonds.  Over 45 million people have attended baseball games at Safeco Field since it opened and this funding helps support the long term viability of the stadium by funding capital improvements.  The lodging tax will be dedicated to this purpose from 2021 to 2043 and is forecasted to generate between $177 and $190 million for stadium improvements and maintenance.  

The Kent Special Events Center Public Facilities District, which operates the accesso ShoWare Center, will receive 3% of the tourism portion of the lodging tax collections after debt service has been paid for outstanding bonds.  Over 400 thousand people attended events at the ShoWare Center in 2017 and this funding helps support the long term viability of the stadium by funding capital improvements and maintenance.  The lodging tax will be deedicated from 2021 to 2029 and is forecasted to generate about $2.2 million for the facility.
   
This motion also directs the County Executive and the County Council to work together to develop a countywide strategic arts, heritage, historic preservation, and culture plan for the 37.5% of the lodging tax dedicated to funding arts, culture and heritage and also for the remaining funding dedicated to tourism.  This plan will be delivered to the County Council by the end of 2019 and will inform the 2012-2022 biennial budget.

The supporting legislation and agreements necessary to enact this legislation will be developed by the County Executive by the end of the year.   
      
This motion underscores our commitment to working with our partners to maintain performing arts and sports venues that encourage strong cultural and community connections for King County’s resident.  In addition, these investments support facilities and organizations that contribute to the local tourist industry and bring additional revenue into our community and businesses.   

Thank you for the Council’s long-standing engagement and leadership on cultural and tourism issues and for your consideration of this motion.

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Rachel Smith, Chief of Staff for the County Executive, at 206-263-9628.
 
Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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